

February 5th 2020 Meeting Notes

Secretaries Report

• Secretary report was read from the December meeting and approved. No January meeting.

Treasurers Report

- Treasurer's report was read and approved with the following transactions.
 - Income \$1485.00 from dues (37 members 10 unpaid)
 - o Expenses none to report this month

Old Business

- The Groupme app is being used to communicate between members. If you are interested in being added to the group that is using the app. Please let Neil know and he will get you set up.
- AMA Disaster relief discussed the material and quantity we need to repair the runway. The feeling is we go with the US230 Aeromodeling fabric. We will figure out the amount of material we need at the March meeting.
- The frozen finger fly was cancelled due to wet conditions turning to ice. It was deemed unsafe for flying and walking.

New Business

- The grant application was turned in prior to the deadline for possible re-imbursement of 25% of the purchase price of the Cub Cadet that total is \$655.92.
 - o Clubs can now apply yearly for up to 25% of the cost up to \$3,000.00
- We will look into the possibility of making a small part of the field into an RC car track. The original contract cannot be located so we need to discuss with the Reul's and discuss the possibility.
- 2020 Summer Event schedule Field rental contracts will be sent out prior to March meeting.
 - o June 27 Fun Fly #1
 - o Aero-Tow July 9 12
 - o July 25 Fun Fly #2
 - \circ 3D Fest Aug 20 23
- We started to discuss the proposed rule for remote ID and watched part of a video from the AMA.
 - All members are asked to send a message to the FAA on the issues of creating this proposed rule.
- Neil brought his Potensic T25 quadcopter for show and tell.

Next formal business meeting will be on Wednesday March 4th @ 6:30PM – 8:00PM in the Gainey Room of the Owatonna Public Library. We will meet here on the first Wednesday of the month through April.